

Tel: 0208 852 0187

Acting Deputy: Miss Fiona Cullen





Headteacher: Miss Margaret Hanrahan

Email: admin@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

Year 2 & Junior Site: Newstead Road, Lee, London SE12 0SJ

Tel: 0208 857 8792

Deputy: Ms Sheelagh Campbell

Newsletter No 7

27th May, 2016

Notes for your diary

6th June - Return to school

8th June – Donation Day

17th June – Summer Discos

23rd June – Polling Day - School closed for children

2nd July – Family Fun Day

18th & 19th July - Extra school days

Dear Parents/Carers,

And we come to the end of another incredibly busy Half Term!

I am delighted to now be able to tell you that the funding agreement between the LA and the Diocese for the expansion of our school on the Newstead Road site has just been passed by Mayor and Cabinet. This decision is now final, so the work can go to tender and hopefully get started in the autumn term.

Congratulations

Congratulations to 5L and Reception 2 for achieving the greatest number of sustainable journeys to and from school this month. They will all be going on a free trip to Brooklyn Bowl at the O2 in June.

Thank you for supporting the children throughout the school to achieve a phenomenal number of car-free journeys. It would be great to continue this after half term.

If you are driving please look out for children crossing the roads to ensure they are safe.

<u>Congratulations also</u> to five of our pupils who performed in the Hither Green Festival last week. Lamvien, Vantien, Peter, Daniel and Sofia played for a huge audience and were absolutely amazing.

Events this week

On Monday, 3/4K and 4M went to the Festival Hall to listen to a fantastic concert by the London Philharmonic Orchestra.

On Thursday, all Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 classes took part in theatre workshops based on the story of Peter Pan. They really enjoyed this experience.

Students from Goldsmith's University came into 5L on Thursday to run printing workshops. The children printed beautiful bags.

A group of Year 5 pupils took part in a Netball tournament at Bonus Pastor on Thursday. They came second and were a huge credit to the school.

The children said "It was an amazing experience for all seven of us to go to another school and show how brilliant we are – we came second!" The referee said 'I am amazed you haven't played before'.

All of our Reception children enjoyed Forest School sessions at Manor House Gardens.

Draw a Fantasy Home

Peter James is sponsoring the family fun day and they would like to run a competition for the children this year. You should have received your entry form so that the children can complete their entries in the half term. Please see the flyer on the main Newsletter page on the school web site.

Entries will be collected on Monday 6th & Tue 7th June and will be displayed in the window at PJ in Lee.

<u>Donation Day - Wednesday 8th June - Family Fun Day Jam Jar Tombola stall</u>

The Family Fun Day on 2nd July is fast approaching. Over the coming weeks we will be asking for donations for some of the stalls. First up we need bottles for the bottle tombola.

Please bring in full bottles of wine, shampoo, ketchup, olive oil, bubble bath, lemonade, champagne! Large, medium or small; glass or plastic anything goes as long as it is in a bottle.

Please continue to drop any donations into the school offices or look out for the Friends in the Infant and Junior playgrounds.

We will also be looking for donations of sweetie cones and filled jam jars in the coming weeks. More info to follow. If you would like to volunteer your time to help on the day please email us on stwinifredsfriendsse12@gmail.com Please see the flyer on the main Newsletter page on the school web site.

Thank you for helping to make the fun day a success.

The Friends

Summer School Discos - Friday 17th June

It's that time of year again.....time for the kids to get down and boogie at the Summer disco in the junior school. Tickets are £4.00 each or £7.00 for a family (siblings at the school). No advance tickets just turn up on the night and pay at the door. Price includes juice, hotdog and an ice lolly.

4.45 pm – 6.00 pm for infants (rec-yr2) 6.15 pm – 7.30 pm for juniors (Yr3-yr6) Prompt pick up and drop off please

Please note that the discos are for reception children upwards and due to health and safety regulations, parents are not allowed to stay. Teachers and volunteers will be supervising proceedings.

Please see the flyer on the main Newsletter page on the school web site.

Attendance & Punctuality

Total lates 46 throughout the school. Congratulations to 2F and 2A with 100% attendance.

Class	<u>Attendance</u>	<u>Lates</u>	Class	<u>Attendance</u>	<u>Lates</u>	Class	Attendance	<u>Lates</u>
Reception 1	97%	1	Year 2A	100%	1	Year 4M	99%	4
Reception 2	97%	3	Year 2F	100%	7	Year 5L	97%	6
Year 1 R	98%	3	Year 3P	97%	1	Year 5/6T	94%	2
Year 1 A	95%	7	Year 3/4K	97%	4	Year 6F	97%	7

Have a wonderful Half Term.

Margaret Hanrahan















